Bonenfant, Janice
%

From: BYRON CHAMPLIN <chamby@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, August 29, 2018 9:44 AM

To: Bonenfant, Janice

Cc: Aspell, Thomas; Jim Bouley

Subject: Fwd: Traffic concern

Hi Janice:

Could you place this communication on the next City Council agenda for referral to committee?

Thanks!

---------- Original Message ----------

From: katherine simonton <kathsimonton@gmail.com>
To: chamby(@comcast.net

Date: August 28, 2018 at 3:23 PM

Subject: Traffic concern

Dear Byron,

I am a Concord resident living on Pear] St.

[ would like to call your attention to a serious issue at the intersection of Pearl St and N State
St. Turning from Pearl St onto N State, in either direction, is seriously hampered by the cars
parked along the east side of N State. Visibility of oncoming traffic is significantly diminished
and this has caused numerous accidents.

Today, I can within feet of being T- boned as I attempted to pull out - having linited visibility
and seeing no cars, I crept out only to have a car come zooming down N State. F ortunately we
were both able to stop in time.

I have reported this to a police officer who said I must contact my councilman.
Please look into this issue before there is a more serious accident

Thank you.
Katherine Simonton
16 Pearl St

603 568 0393



